
Submitter: Richard Jones 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Early Childhood and 
Behavioral Health 

Measure, Appointment or 
Topic: 

SB1099 

There is a shortage of available childcare and preschools in the state of Oregon. 

Houses of worship often have underutilized space which is available during the 

weekdays when childcare and preschools are needed most. I support this bill. Let's 

facilitate the use of houses of worship as a resource to families needing childcare 

and preschools across Oregon. Let's remove the obstacles and allow childcare to be 

approved outright as a support and resource to families in Oregon. 


